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If some or all of your District's outstanding bonds are guaranteed by the Washington State (the "State") 
School Bond Guarantee Program, it is time to post an event notice to the affected bonds on EMMA (or to 
verify the filing) for your District's guaranteed bonds. The State School Bond Guarantee Program is rated by 
Moody's Investors Service ("Moody's"). On August 27, 2019, Moody's upgraded the State's School Bond 
Guarantee Program from "Aa1" to "Aaa." This is great news for the State, and great news for school districts that 
will benefit from the upgraded rating for future bonds backed by the guarantee. 

On or by September 11, 2019, your District should do one or both of the following:
1. Verify, by looking up on EMMA under "Continuing Disclosure—Event Notices" for each of your 

outstanding bond issues, that the rating upgrade notice is posted by the State.

2. Post your own notice in addition to any notice the State may post. A form of the notice is available here 
that you are welcome to use and customize for your District. 

We recommend that you review your District's existing bonds' continuing disclosure requirements that obligate the 
District to report certain events within 10 business days of when they occur. Those listed events include rating 
changes such as this Moody's rating upgrade. The event notice is to be posted to EMMA (at 
https://emma.msrb.org/), the Electronic Municipal Market Access service of the Municipal Securities Rulemaking 
Board, which provides public bond offering information.

It remains the District's responsibility to verify or to give notice of the ratings upgrade by posting a notice on 
EMMA, even though the State has recently indicated that it will publish notices to the CUSIP reference numbers 
for all the school districts impacted by Moody's upgrades to the enhanced ratings on Washington school district 
bonds. 

You can reach us at 206-370-8190 or scott.mcjannet@klgates.com if you have any questions or would like any 
assistance with navigating EMMA or posting a notice of your own to EMMA for your bonds. The latter option may 
be duplicative, but offers certainty that the District has met all its obligations for its bonds.

Contact us if you have any questions on the rating change or if we can assist the District in any way!

http://www.klgates.com/files/Publication/c339cc0d-2e42-4c76-85e4-968e4ed8fbb5/Preview/PublicationAttachment/6e8dd7f5-4f68-4136-b54f-7381f7356495/FORM--Notice%20of%20Rating%20Change--Moody's%20August%202019%20Rating%20Change.docx
https://emma.msrb.org/
mailto:scott.mcjannet@klgates.com
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This publication/newsletter is for informational purposes and does not contain or convey legal advice. The 
information herein should not be used or relied upon in regard to any particular facts or circumstances without first 
consulting a lawyer. Any views expressed herein are those of the author(s) and not necessarily those of the law 
firm's clients.


